
SOLIHULL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
The Metropolitan Borough of Solihull (Leys Lane, Meriden) 

(Prohibition of Motor Vehicles) (Experimental Traffic Regulation) Order 2024 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the Council have made the above-mentioned Experimental Order 
under the provisions of Sections 9 and 10 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended, and all 
other enabling powers. The Order shall come into effect on 29 July 2024 and will remain in force on an 
experimental basis for a maximum period of up to 18 months. The general nature and effect of the Order 
will be as follows:- 
 
Experimental Prohibition of Motor Vehicles 
Leys Lane, Meriden – for a short distance between its junctions with Leymere Close & Mons Avenue. 

General Exemptions 
Access for cyclists and pedestrians will be maintained. 

Order Modifications 
Where it appears necessary for certain operational or other purposes, the Council, or any person 
authorised by them may modify or suspend the Order or any of its provisions whilst the Order is in force. 
In due course, the Council will consider whether or not the provisions of the Experimental Order should 
be continued in force indefinitely. Within a period of six months from the Order coming into force, (or if 
any or all of the Order provisions are varied or modified by another Order, from the date of that variation 
or modification Order, whichever is the latest), any person may object to the making of the Order to 
continue on a permanent basis.  

Further Information 

Further details for the Experimental Order including the reasons for making it are available from our 
website https://www.solihull.gov.uk/Roads-pavements-and-streetcare//Traffic-regulation-orders 

Further details can also be obtained by written request from trorders@solihull.gov.uk or the address 
below; or by visiting Solihull Connect, The Core, Theatre Square, Touchwood, Solihull during normal 
opening hours. 

Making Comments or Objections 

Comments or objections can be made via trorders@solihull.gov.uk stating the grounds on which the 
comment or objection is being made by no later than 28 January 2025.  

Alternatively, these can be made in writing to Mr L Stevenson, Legal & Democratic Services, at the 
address given below. 

PAUL TOVEY 
Head of Highway Management 
Solihull Metropolitan Borough Council 
Manor Square, Solihull, B91 3QB 
tro@solihull.gov.uk  
  
19 July 2024 
 

 

 


